April 6,2021

The Waterfront Commission held a regular virtual meeting on this date at 6:30

p.m. Members signed on were Chairman Sandy Grimes; Ethan Grimes, Raeven
Dinwoodie and Gene Pfeifer.

Mr. Grimshaw, Ms. Hayes-Houlihan and Mr. Guzzo were absent.

Chairman Grimes called the meeting to order at 6:39 pm.

Treasurer’s Report — As of this date, the balance in the Waterfront Commission account
is $575.00. Ms. Dinwoodie made a motion to accept the report as read. Mr. Pfeifer
scconded the motion, and voting was unanimous.

Previous Minutes — Mr. E. Grimes made a motion to approve the minutes of the March
meeting. Ms. Dinwoodie seconded the motion, and voting was unanimous.

Old Business

Dock Area Maintenance/Repairs -- Nothing to report

Histotic Town Dock signage — State and Local — Chairman Grimes reported that

he spoke with Representative Greg Howard who agreed to investigate this matter.

Donahug Park — Chairman Grimes reported that a grant has been submitted for
improvements to the Park.

New Business —

Members discussed invitation to Stonington Small Boat Association for yearly
reports to present at May meeting,

Mr. Pfeifer asked about public access for kayaks at the Saltwater Farm Vineyard.
Mr. E. Grimes replied that he believes this is a private access. Members agreed to
discuss further and investigate all Rights of Ways/Public Access points within the
town.

Chairman Grimes stated that he spoke with the First Selectman regarding Stillman
Avenue. The Town is looking into a grant from DEEP to investigate the area for
contamination. He added that this was a rush project, and he signed a letter of
support from the Waterfront Commission for this grant. All members added their
support.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, Mr. Pfeifer
made a motion to adjourn. Mr. E. Grimes seconded the motion, and the meeting was
unanimously adjourned at 7:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ip Ethan Grimes /s/



